Delta Kappa Gamma Society International

Alpha Tau Chapter

February 13, 2010 Minutes

· The Alpha Tau Chapter met Saturday, February 13, 2010 at 9:30 am at Church House Banquest and Halfway. President Julie Yowell called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Sue Groves, Delta State President was recognized. Members opened by Singing Grace before the brunch.
· The hostess reported 28 members in attendance. 

· Faye Peters moved to accept the November 2009 minutes, motion was seconded by Beverly Jenkins. The motion carried.
· Treasurer’s report: Cay Sergent

· There was no correspondence to present
· Committee Reports: 
· Membership: Becky Stokes  presented the applications of Jessica Sergent, Cay’s daughter and Kindergarten teacher in Halfway, and Shantra Tucker, 7-8 Social Studies at Bolivar Middle School
· Scholarship: Without a copy of the application letters Kerri Criner spoke on her behalf.  
· Grants-in-Aid: Beverly Jenkins presented letters from Sue Ann (Otterness) Felman, a senior attending Drury University, and Mary Oglesbee (Sarah’s daughter, Jenny’s sister) attending Mid-American Nazarene.
· Unfinished Business:

· Project Hope continues
· Current books were presented to Tisha Clawson for use at Bolivar Schools

· Project Honor will take place at the April meeting. Please bring first or second year teacher to the meeting as our guest. 
· New Business:
· Magda Neill made a motion to grant Kerri Criner a scholarship. Motion was seconded by Jobeth Mass. Motion carried.

· Beverly Jenkins presented a recommendation on behalf of the Grants-in-Aid committee to award both applicants. A motion as such was made by Becky Legan, seconded by Laurie Whitlock. Motion carried. 
· Karen Gordon presented a slate of officers for the next biennium on behalf of the Nominations Committee. 

· Vanessa Maze—President

· Myrna Walker—First Vice-President

· Jenny Oglesbee—Second Vice-President

· Julie Yowell—Recording Secretary

· Oneita Cornell—Corresponding Secretary

· Eva Marie Glor moved to accept the slate of officers, the motion was seconded by Faye Peters. Motion carried.
· Program: Sue Grove discussed State Convention April 30-May 2 and encouraged attendance. She also discussed International Convention in Spokane, WA. She gave a presentation on the honors of membership and played an Alpha Tau trivia game for prizes. 
· Program: Rebecca Bishop presented information about her travels and experiences in Alaska. She brought in a variety of native Alaskan items for the membership to view as she discussed. Her items included fur, food items, clothing, snow shoes and gold nuggets. She also took this opportunity to discuss Convoy of Hope and their current programs to aid children in Haiti with their Kits-4-Kids program. She had implemented this program throughout the Hermitage School District and found the experience extremely rewarding and wanted to inform other schools of the opportunity.

· Announcements:

· Mary Nell Andrews informed the membership of Patsy Meadors’ condition
· Thank you to Sue Groves

· Thank you to Rebecca Bishop

· Thank you to the Scholarship, Nominations and Grants-in-Aid committees
· Delta Kappa Gamma song
· Meeting adjourned.
